Recent activities
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Activities from September 2017 to April 2018
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Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Mr Richard Ho Kam-wing and Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) met with Mr Boon Tapanadul,

the Ombudsman of Thailand, as well as the delegation from the Office of the Ombudsman of Thailand, during their visit to Hong
Kong. Both parties exchanged views on monitoring and handling of public complaints.
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The 22" issue of the IPCC Newsletter was released. Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), accompanied by Mr Daniel

Mui (Deputy Secretary-General, Operations), hosted a media briefing to present two complaint cases arising from criminal
investigations, and statistics concerning tactical complaints.
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From September 2017 to March 2018, Miss Lisa Lau Man-man (Chairman of the Publicity and Survey Committee), Ms Ann So Lai-
chun, Mr Clement Chan Kam-wing and Ms Ann Au Chor-kwan, together with Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) and Ms Rebecca Luk
(Deputy Secretary-General, Management), paid visits to eight District Principals’ Associations (including Tai Po District, North District,
Central and Western District, Islands District, Southern District, Tsuen Wan and Kwai Tsing, Eastern District and Yau Tsim Mong District)
to introduce the two-tier police complaints system and the IPCC School Programme to attending principals. Since the introduction of
the programme, IPCC has met with a total of 14 District School Liaison Committees, to rally more support from the education sector.
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During this meeting, the Police provided the latest complaint
statistics and shared the procedures, experiences and effectiveness
of using Body Worn Video Cameras for frontline operations.
Noticing that a number of complaints had been lodged some time
after the incidents were reported, the IPCC recommended that the
Police consider extending the period for which they retain footage
recorded by Body Worn Video Cameras to facilitate evidence
collection.

Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) was invited by the Department of Journalism and Communication of Hong Kong Shue Yan

University as their keynote speaker in the General Assembly,

to introduce the role and functions of the IPCC. He was also

interviewed by the Shue Yan Media Lab, to explain the IPCC’s independent and impartial vetting procedures.
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A new round of school visits commenced with the start of the
new academic year. From October 2017 to March 2018, 18 talks
were delivered to 14 schools, during which representatives from
the IPCC Secretariat introduced the work and statutory functions
of the IPCC to students through case sharing, group discussions
and games.
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Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) was invited by the Department of Journalism of Hong Kong Baptist University as their Guest

Speaker for a major course lecture. In addition to introducing the functions and role of the IPCC, he discussed with students
several complaint cases and the use of Body Worn Video Cameras by the Police.
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Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) led a delegation comprising Ms Cherry Chan (Legal Adviser), Mr Anthony Ser (Senior Vetting
Officer) and Miss Sofie Wu (Vetting Officer) to visit four oversight bodies in Australia, namely the Commonwealth Ombudsman,
the Law Enforcement Conduct Commission (New South Wales), the Independent Broad-based Anti-Corruption Commission
(Victoria) and the Office for Public Integrity (South Australia). During these visits, the Secretariat delegation gained an in-depth
understanding of the complaint mechanisms of these Australian counterparts, and introduced the two-tier police complaints
system in Hong Kong to them.
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The IPCC Report 2016/17 was submitted to the
Legislative Council by Hon Chan Kin-por (Vice-Chairman)
on behalf of the IPCC. On the same day, Mr Larry Kwok
Lam-kwong (Chairman), accompanied by Mr Richard Yu
(Secretary-General) and Mr Daniel Mui (Deputy Secretary-
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General, Operations), hosted a media briefing to present
an overview of activities and statistics regarding the IPCC

in the past financial year. Several Members attended
this event, and exchanged views with the media
representatives during a networking lunch that followed.
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During the joint meeting, the Police updated all attendees on the
latest complaint statistics, and introduced the newly established
Anti-Deception Coordination Centre and its effectiveness in
combating and preventing deception cases.
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During the joint IPCC and CAPO meeting, the Police reported
on the complaint statistics between January and February;,
and gave a presentation on the Force'’s accreditation of
training programmes. Views on the contributions of these
programmes in preventing complaints against the Police
were exchanged.
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